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Westwell Parish Council

Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council

         Held on Monday 5th March 2018 at 7.00pm in the Parish Hall
1. Open Forum                                     

Two members of the public were present.  
The Parish Council’s help was sought with regard to a long-running dispute in the parish.  This initially concerned the height of trees close to the boundary between two properties and alleged damage to a garden path caused by the tree roots.  However, it had apparently escalated to a boundary dispute with concomitant significant and ongoing legal costs.  

The Chairman thanked those present for drawing this to the Parish Council’s attention; Cllr Krause will follow-up.
2. Present and Apologies
Cllr Mrs Drury (Chairman), Cllr Bainbridge (Vice-chairman), Cllrs Faulkner, Butcher, Lawrence, Lister and Mrs S Wood (Clerk).  Cllr Krause (ward member) attended.  Apologies were received from Cllr Mrs Wyatt, Cllr Ms Farrington and Cllr Bartlett (all were indisposed).
3. Declaration of Interests 

Cllr Mrs Drury:  agenda item 10.7, lorry parking (OSI).
4. Borough Councillor’s report
Cllr Krause reported that the grant for new chairs for the hall had been paid.
The Chairman updated Cllr Krause on broadband provision in the parish, noting that KCC might now will now contribute £1700 per dwelling and suggested that these payments could be clustered.  The Vice-chairman agreed, noting that the total sum should be sufficient to meet the cost of provision.  It was noted that KCC is no longer in discussion with BT Openreach on a specific scheme.

Cllr Krause reported that the next update on the lorry parking trial will be given at the joint transportation board.  The Chairman stated that a community meeting had been held at the Hare and Hounds pub on 20th February and those present had reported that the roads are safer and air pollution reduced.  Cllr Krause replied that the latter has been acknowledged by ABC.
5. Minutes and Matters Arising

5.1 Minutes of 9th January and 6th February 2018
Resolved:

That the Minutes of the meetings of Westwell Parish Council held on 9th January and 6th February 2018 be approved and confirmed as true records.
5.2   Matters Arising from the meetings of Westwell Parish Council held on 9th January and 6th February 2018
There were no Matters Arising.
6. Planning matters
6.1  Planning applications received

6.1.1  17/01443/AS  The Wheel Inn, The Street, Westwell (amended application)

Erection of one pair of 3 bedroom semi-detached houses, and one three bedroom detached house with associated car parking, hard and soft landscaping, and other associated works 

It was noted that the revised plans free up space beside the pub, but this would be restricted to use by the tenants and will not be part of the beer garden.  Parking provision is improved.  The roofline has been lowered and the properties pushed back.  The need for smaller houses was noted, notwithstanding that ABC can now demonstrate that it has a 5-year housing land supply.  A resident had commented that the Parish Council should be involved in the design.  Cllr Faulkner asked if the site would be sold with full planning permission, the Chairman replied that it would – the application is for full planning permission therefore the build would have to be in accordance with the plans.  The multi-stemmed sycamore would  be removed and replaced by a maple under these revised plans.  Provision of the acoustic fence, topped by a trellis, should be followed-up.  The amended plans had been shown at a public exhibition in the hall and residents had commented favourably on the changes to the  roofline, parking, relocation of the houses and improvement to the setting of the pub.
It was suggested that detailed comments be submitted, stressing the need for smaller houses in the village, and the public response to the exhibition.  The Clerk to draft comments and circulate by email.

It was proposed that the application be supported, with substantive comments.

Resolved:

That the application be supported, with substantive comments.

Cllr Bainbridge will contact John Barnes for details of the surfacing to be put down on land now for use by the tenants after the fence move.
6.1.2  18/00206/AS   3 Westwell Lane, Westwell

Demolition of existing conservatory and construction of two storey rear extension
The roof design was welcomed and thought to be less imposing and intrusive.  It was unclear what impact the development would have on neighbouring properties.  It was proposed that no objection be made to the application, which would be a sympathetic development on a constrained site, but neighbours’ views should be taken into account.

Resolved:

That the Parish Council has no objection to the application, which would be a sympathetic development on a constrained site, but neighbours’ views should be taken into account.

6.2  Planning applications received after distribution of the agenda  
No applications had been received.
6.3  Local Plan to 2030

The Chairman tabled a note, attached to the Minutes, and advised that there was a new call for sites for gypsy and travellers.  The Chairman reported that Bill Forrester (former head of KCC’s Gypsy and Traveller Unit) had retired but it is not known if he had been replaced.  
The Chairman asked what further action should be taken by the PC on sites S44, S48 and S49 (Tutt Hill), and S47 (Hothfield Mill).  It was agreed that:
S44:  The working group comprising Cllrs Mrs Drury, Ms Farrington and Bainbridge would be reconvened.  Cllr Faulkner offered to deliver a leaflet to all addresses in Watery Lane where the email address is unknown.  A meeting would be arranged with Tarmac, possibly attended by Bill Forrester.
S49:  Dawn Leonard had previously hosted an evening meeting; outside the meeting Cllr Mrs Wyatt had proposed that Tutt Hill be leafletted again, to raise awareness of the process.  The Chairman is to contact Cllr Mrs Wyatt and Martin Wyatt for their help.

S47:  Westwell Lane (behind the Hare and Hounds) should also be leafletted,  the chairman to contact Mrs Margery Thomas to ask for her help again.   Comments need to focus on policies as the site comments are already being considered in detail.   Comments  need to be submitted by 27th March 2018.

The Chairman will circulate the following examination documents:

The agenda for the examination; inspectors’ issues and questions, parts 1 and 2; inspectors’ guidance notes.
6.4  Local planning for Gypsy and Travellers
See 6.3; the consultation is in hand with the Chairman.

6.5 Other planning matters

6.5.1 Apta Pots:  The Clerk had emailed Paul Sykes of Vatre Terracotta for an update and a response is awaited, this will be forwarded to councillors on receipt.  The application is described on the ABC website as ‘Pending decision’, it was thought that discussions are taking place on the conditions attached to the permission.
6.5.2 Watery Lane:  Vegetation will be cut back along the lane in the week beginning 19th March, and resurfacing will begin on 9th April.  These will be publicised via Westwell events.  Fears were expressed that that improving the surface would encourage speeding.  A liaison meeting with Tarmac will be arranged.
6.5.3  Power lines at the playing field:  Undergrounding of the overhead cables has been delayed by a dispute as to the location of the substation.  Fisher German (agents for UKPN) had been wrongly advised that Downs View green was owned by KCC.  Information as to ownership and its registration as a village green had been passed to George Horne.  It is hoped that the Parish Council will be involved in discussions re the substation’s location.  Tom Brandreth has asked that the undergrounding will continue to Pilgrims Way; Cllr Lister to follow-up.
7. Financial report

7.1  Progress against Budget to date    The updated spreadsheet was circulated.  The Chairman asked what reserves would be carried forward to 2018/19; this information is not yet available but will be brought to the Annual Parish Meeting.
7.2  Payments in accordance with the Budget
Resolved: 

That the following payments be agreed in accordance with the Budget.
	Payments
	£

	Westwell Eye printing 
	217.98

	Ashford Borough Council (Aspire – grounds maintenance)
	5340.00

	Mogo Direct Ltd (parish hall chairs)
	3771.00

	S Wood (salary January)
	486.25

	S Wood (salary February)
	486.25

	S Wood (expenses/allowances)
	78.70

	Wealden Wheels (subscription)
	15.00

	Action with Communities in Rural Kent (subscription)
	50.00

	KALC (training)
	36.00

	Westwell Eye printing 
	217.98

	Ashford Green Gym
	200.00


	Receipts
	£

	Write back
	0.08

	Lloyds Bank interest
	1.76


                Balance (cheque and deposit accounts):   £17407.89   as at 5th March 2018
                Balance (No 2 account):  £  3737.21
7.3  Works to which the Parish Council is committed
Additional parking for The Wheel:  Concerns had been expressed by the Playing Field Association that cars would encroach on the play area.  It was noted that there is as yet, no technical solution, and it would only be needed if a large event were being held, eg Graham and Leah Hutchinson’s Classic Car event on 24th June.  Such events, however, could be managed by stewarding.  The project is on hold pending the outcome of The Wheel planning application, and the power line undergrounding .
Playing field storage container:  Peter Spiller will advise on an informal basis, having retired as a planning consultant.  Mr Spiller had suggested that the planning officer may reconsider his view that planning permission would be required, if it is pointed out that the container is being put in by local government ( i.e the parish council ) on behalf of the community.  Cllr Faulkner reported that he had given information on container sizes to the Players, but they had not replied and he thought that they lacked the funds to buy a container.  The Chairman suggested that the Parish Council should proceed with the container for the fete; Cllr Bainbrdige agreed, noting that it could be shared with the Players.    Cllr Faulkner advised that a suitable, dark green container would cost ~£2600 + VAT, plus the cost of fitting out; he will contact the Players for an update.
Repairs to the hall access track:  The works would be linked to 6.5.3.  The Chairman to ask Frank Dwyer to effect temporary repairs, as before .
Remedial works to matting on the parking area:  The Chairman and Cllr Butcher are to meet the installers on 6th March.

7.4  Eye financial report  Lloyds Bank are to send a new mandate for completion, to add councillors and the Clerk as signatories, and remove existing.  When the mandate has been actioned by Lloyds Bank the Clerk will register for online banking, after which it will be possible to produce accounts for the Eye.
8. Annual Parish Meeting
The Chairman advised that there will not be a guest speaker at the meeting, given the number of reports to be presented.  It was suggested that James Kelland (The Wheel) be invited.  Cllr Bartlett will give a presentation on the Sandyhurst Lane Residents’ Association, in light of the parish boundary change in May 2019.  Cllr Lister suggested that a map of the changes be provided, this is in hand with Cllr Bartlett.   Cllr Bainbridge will give a report on broadband provision.
The Chairman reported that George Horne is content with the proposal that the Citizenship Award be made every 2 years, rather than annually as at present.

9. Clerk’s report 

9.1  Correspondence 
Local Council Advisory Service:  LCAS is offering a Parish and Town Council Specific Data Protection Officer Service, at a cost of £150/year.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
9.2  Clerk’s training report.  The Clerk attended training on GDPR but it was thought to be of little worth, the workshop did not facilitate learning on the role of Parish Councils in GDPR, and the presenters could not answer many of the questions put to them.  It was thought that the event was more a vehicle to promote the presenters’ company, Satswana Ltd, a Data Protection Officer service provider.  Cllr Butcher asked for comments on the event, which he will take to the KALC Executive.
10. Reports from Parish representatives
10.1 KALC  The Minutes have been circulated.  The next meeting is on 14th March and the agenda includes gypsy and traveller provision; the Chairman will attend.
10.2 ACRK   The next meeting is on 19th March.  A finance meeting will be held to discuss non-payment to ACRK of services provided.
10.3 Highways   Watery Lane closures – see 6.5.2.  A large number of potholes were reported, thought to be weather-related.  The Parish Council thanked Trevor Richards for his efforts in clearing snow, and for phoning round with advice.
10.4 Tree Warden   Cllrs Lawrence and Bainbridge are to meet Alan Grey in mid-March re cutting back the leylandii.  Cllr Lawrence will clear prunings lying in the corner of the playing field.
10.5 Parish Hall Management Committee  The chairs have been ordered, with a delivery expected during the week beginning 19th March.  Cllr Ms Farrington will sell the blue canvas chairs on eBay or Gumtree.  The stackable chairs will be offered for sale to the church.   Cllr Bainbridge felt that the Committee had been overcharged for its fire extinguisher service contract, noting that the same company is used by the PCC. 
10.6 Playing Field Association The Association has not met, see 7.3.  The Chairman noted that the expectation that a lot of extra parking would be needed has not been realised, therefore there is no immediate need to progress the project.
10.7  Lorry parking  The Chairman will circulate a note and put a report in the April Eye.  The Chairman will draft comments on the Waterbrook lorry park expansion planning application, and circulate to councillors.
10.8  Broadband provision   See item 4.
11. Any other business
11.1  The dispute reported in the Open Session was thought to be a civil matter, the Chairman and Cllr Krause to follow-up.
12. Dates for future meetings

26th March (Annual Parish Meeting), 8th May (Tuesday), 2nd July, 3rd September, 5th November. 
The meeting closed at 9.25pm.


Item 6.3

Local Plan Update for Westwell Parish Council  March 5th  2018 

The next stage of the local plan is the Examination in Public.

On certain days between April 11th and June 13th Planning Inspectors will be holding hearings on 18 issues they have identified as needing discussion before the Inspectors can be satisfied that the Local Plan can be found sound.  

These hearings are not about finding a better alternative plan: they are solely about whether the plan submitted by the Borough Council meets the criteria of “soundness”, or can be amended in minor ways to be so.

 Of the 18 issues some are of specific relevance to Westwell parish: 

 Eg Issue 7, concerning provision of Gypsy and Traveller accommodation 

 Any further written comments need to be submitted no later than March 27th (noon).

 The hearing date is the morning of May 2nd. 

Eg Issue 10, concerning the separation of settlements which is likely to be relevant for the A20 sites.  

Comments by March 27th for the hearing on the afternoon of May 1st.

Individual site policies (S44, S47 and S49 for Westwell parish) have already had a lot of comments in the two rounds of consultation in 2016 and 2017. 

The Inspectors have all those comments and they are all taken into account. 

For the comments the Inspectors have identified a number of questions under Issue 12  which the Inspectors will be addressing ONLY to  Ashford Borough Council. 

These include: 

12 iii) Would the individual or cumulative effect of sites along the A20 conflict with policy S7 on settlement separation? 

And other more general questions such as 

12 iv) In allocating sites, has sufficient attention been paid to the effect on biodiversity assets, including habitats, and to designated and non-designated heritage assets.

A20 corridor sites will be discussed on the morning of May 17th.

Key dates: written submissions no later than March 27th
                    Gypsy and traveller policies hearing date May 2nd morning 

                    A20 corridor sites: questions to ABC May 17th morning 

 Next steps for the Parish Council and local groups: 

 Review the list of lssues and Questions to decide which need a comment and/or attendance 
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